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The Progress

In continuing the mission and ministry of Jesus, the Church of Western Washington has 
made and continues to make a commitment to the care of the poor, the neglected, the 
ignored members of our society. Despite national and state cutbacks, our church tries to 
do its best to care for the poor. For us, the poor are not nameless people, but rather 
individuals who are hungry, homeless, or struggling to survive in a hostile world. The faces 
of those who are poor are often the faces of women and children in our own communities. !

Our consciences tell us that in the face of the affluence of many, we cannot live with the 
face of poverty. As more and more people enjoy a high standard of living, it is hard to 
tolerate the fact that many are deprived of their basic needs. If countless of us are asking 
today how we can live with the poverty cycle that touches human life, we must also ask 
how we can live in a society which diminishes human life. It comes down to asking a 
question which needs to be addressed: How long can we live with abortion? !

Abortion: The destruction of life!

The issue of abortion is not new to the citizens of the State of Washington. In November of 
1991, the citizens of our state approved Initiative 120 by the slimmest of margins. Initiative 
120 removed virtually all restrictions on abortion. Yet, our faith and religious tradition tells 
us that human life begins at the moment of conception. To destroy the human fetus in the 
womb of the mother is to destroy human life. !

Since 1973 we have lived in a country where abortion is legal. Our American tradition 
appears to emphasize that whatever is legal is moral. The tragic legal decision of Roe v. 
Wade has become the norm for abortion practice in the midst of American pluralism. It is 
our task to go against this behavioral norm and to ask people to see and to appreciate the 
value of life from the moment of conception to the moment of natural death. We must 
teach the sanctity of life. We must call ourselves and all people to an appreciation of 
human sexuality which is a gift with rights, responsibilities and accountabilities. We must 
see the attack on the life of the unborn child as an attack on the most vulnerable and 
poorest member of our society and we must struggle to see how this destruction of human 
life affects us all. !

New challenges today!

Under the guise of affirming this legality, there are efforts now being made in the United 
States Congress to broaden the availability of abortion in all 50 states. The repeal of the 
Hyde Amendment and the enactment of the Freedom of Choice Act (FOCA) are the 
strategies which further contradict the value of human life of the unborn child. 
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Without the Hyde Amendment every state would be required to fund "medically 
necessary" Medicaid abortions. Given the broad interpretation of "medically necessary," 
this means virtually all abortions. We have not used federal taxes for this purpose for the 
last 17 years. FOCA legislation would make abortion on demand our national policy. 
FOCA would abolish existing laws in many states which require parental notification or 
consent, testing for fetal viability with restrictions on post-viability abortions, informed 
consent, and the performance of abortions by only licensed physicians. !

What is our response?!

We have a responsibility to be informed about this pending legislation. We need to write to 
our senators and representatives in Congress to express our mind on these issues which 
threaten human life. Polls tell us that after 20 years of virtually unrestricted abortion, only a 
small percentage of Americans support unlimited, unregulated abortion. FOCA would 
make the wishes of only a vocal minority the law of the land. The opposition to tax-funded 
abortion is higher among those who are the poorest members of our society. Do we 
impose an even greater poverty on people by allowing the destruction of human life? !

It is ironic that last month and this month, in anticipation of the celebration of Mother's Day 
and Father's Day, that the supplements to countless newspapers contained page after 
page of gifts we could obtain for those who have shared life with us. How tragic it is that 
our society is trying to deprive us from sharing the fundamental gift and right to life to the 
unborn child. !

Abortion is not an issue that will go away. It remains a contradiction to the moral 
imperative of our country to seek life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness. How long can 
we live with abortion? May God's grace and peace be yours.!
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